BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR SEPT. 11, 2014
Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Mike Potratz, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: None.

Board President Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:10.    

Mitch called for approval of the meeting agenda. Mike moved to approve, and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Mitch asked if everyone had reviewed the minutes of the meeting of July 3, 2014.  After review Mitch   made a motion to approve the minutes.  Peg seconded his motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: Michael reviewed the treasures report.  She indicated we have an ending fund balance of $39,025.22.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Mike seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  

Old Business:

Tree Trimming:  Mitch offered to get a second bid while we are waiting for less activity in the park. 

Security Cameras: Michael has the name of a camera provider.  She will get that name to Mitch seeking the providers help with installation. 
Bollards at Pedestrian Gate: Mike has placed cement curbs near the pedestrian hate so that it cannot be blocked by a vehicle. Thanks, Mike, for a job well-done.  This item is complete.
Gravel in Playground:  The pea gravel has been delivered and spread.  Item is complete.    
Swing Set Vandalism:  Peg has installed the new swing seats.   

Tennis Court Repair:  Michael called Clyde Stensrud, the installer of the tennis court surface.  After viewing the court surfaces, Clyde gave a bid of $685 to machine wash the surfaces to a like-new condition, and tighten the net.  The board agreed to complete this project in the off-season.  
Lock Box in Clubhouse:  Mike is still gathering price comparisons to install a safe, lock box, or locking file cabinet in the clubhouse for storage of records.

Knox Box on Fence:  Mitch is still trying to contact the right person at East pierce Fire and Rescue about the process to install a lock box on the fence so that emergency teams have access to the park.

Boat Launch Repair:  Mitch and Mike will both seek bids for removal of the old cement and pouring a new, stronger slab.    

Pay Increase for Rich Thompson:  The board decided before we can authorize any additional expenditures for key distribution, we should write a job description for that process.  The board members each agreed to bring a list of items that need to be addressed to the October meeting, then lay out a job description before determining what the pay should be.

Parking Decals for Clubhouse Renters:  The board we should have a loaner pass for cars parked here for a clubhouse rental.  At the June meeting Springy volunteered to bring a design to the next meeting.  

Gutters:  Phil volunteered to clean the roof and gutters on the clubhouse.

New Business:

By-Laws Review:  The board will review the by-laws to see if more clarification is needed concerning keys and dues for multiple properties owned by one individual.

Parking On The Lawn:  After finding broken sprinkler heads on the lawn in August, the board decided to install ecology blocks connected by chain along the edge of the boat launch area.  Mitch will look into the cost of blocks. 
Park Security Duties:  The board will write a set of guideline responsibilities and duties of the summer security patrol.

Restroom Lockdown:  Because park users continue to prop open the gates and restrooms, and we have suffered four attempts to set fire to the interior of the restrooms this year, the board has decided to install a portable outhouse in the park and lockdown the restrooms except for park rentals.  At the time of the rental, the renters will be liable for damage or other disruptions of the facilities.  During this discussion Phil made a motion to give a bonus of $100 to Keely Saunders, our restroom janitor, for cleaning up the terrible mess left in the restrooms during the first week of September.  Mitch seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously.   

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:10.
The next board meeting will be on October 2, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Page 2 of 2

